Allen, Amber

From: Peter Komassa

Sent: Thursday, October 21, 2021 10:48 AM
To: PAZ Preservation

Subject: Re: Historic Landmark Commission

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Hi Amber, please find my statement below:

Greetings HLC, as an owner of a house adjacent to 2501 Inwood PI, I'm strongly in favor of the proposed Historic Zoning
designation. The 'McMath House' has a rich history, a celebrated mid-century aesthetic, and, in many ways, it serves as
the cornerstone of the Deep Eddy neighborhood given its prominent positioning on the Possum Trot throughway. This

is, unequivocally, a historic landmark that | hope our community can preserve. Thank you for your time.

Best,
Peter Komassa

On Wed, Oct 13, 2021 at 8:37 AM PAZ Preservation ||| G - o

Hi Peter,

2501 Inwood Place was referred to the Historic Landmark Commission by our office. The demolition item was discussed
at the September 27" meeting. The Commission saw that the property had potential of historic designation and has
initiated Historic Zoning on the property. This zoning initiation will be open for public hearing and discussion again at
the October 25" meeting. If you’d like to participate, the meeting will be held in-person at Austin City Hall on Monday,
October 25" at 6:00 PM. If you cannot attend and wish to make a statement, you may email me a written statement of
whether you are in favor or in opposition of the Commission-proposed Historic Zoning of the property.

Let me know if you have any further questions.

Thanks,

Amber Allen

Planner I, Historic Preservation Office

City of Austin — Housing & Planning Department



T:512.974.3393

E: Amber.Allen@austintexas.gov

From: Peter Komassa

Sent: Tuesday, October 12, 2021 3:24 PM

To: PAZ Preservation <Preservation@austintexas.gov>
Subject: Historic Landmark Commission

*** External Email - Exercise Caution ***

Hi there, I'm emailing about the historic home at 2504 Inwood PI, as an immediate neighbor. Would you be able to
share the HLC assessment/determination of the house as discussed at the 27-Sep-21 HLC meeting? | am a neighbor of
the house and was traveling during the proceedings, unfortunately. If the house has been approved to be demo'd,
would | be able to submit a belated objection? Thanks for your help.

Best,
Peter
CAUTION: This email was received at the City of Austin, from an EXTERNAL source. Please use caution when clicking

links or opening attachments. If you believe this to be a malicious and/or phishing email, please forward this email to
cybersecurity@austintexas.gov.






